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Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Held remotely via Zoom on 10th November 2021
Present: Teo Greenstreet (Chair), Debbie Siva-Jothy (Secretary), Richard McQuinn (Treasurer), John White, Mike Siva-Jothy, Fran Allen, Helen Parker and Matt Coster (Council Ranger)
Apologies: Vanessa Roberts was unable to attend
1. The minutes of the 2020 AGM were received (accepted by Helen and seconded by Debbie) 
2. Matters arising

The longitudinal insect survey proposed by Mike Siva-Jothy as part of work of Sheffield University Masters students will not be going ahead as the course has been cancelled by the University;
It was noted that two bollards at the Crimicar Lane entrance had been replaced by the Council, one very recently by Matt and John on a very wet Saturday morning
3. Chair’s Report 
1. Workdays 

The Covid 29 Pandemic meant that since 1st March 2020 all workdays were cancelled except two trial workdays on Sunday 13th September and Sunday 8th November, though subject to SCC sign off the risk assessment.with limited places and a briefing of control measures including:

· Physical distancing of 2m and to minimise social distancing risk no children or vulnerable adults were able to join us. 

· low risk tasks only carried out: litter picking, weeding and cutting back around fruit trees, weeding and cutting  back and clearing of pathways.

· Volunteers brought their own tools, own gloves and sanitising solution and equipment was not to be shared. 

2. Artwork by local artist Martin Field of the bluebells, now on the web site.

3. AGM held online on Tuesday 30th June 
4. Development of an artwork/map being created by Vanessa. The installation is planned as an A2 interpretation board to be mounted near the entrance. Draft final artwork submitted to Sheffield City Council for approval.

5. Survey of users as part of A level Geography project by Albie Greenstreet (see slide show notes below)
6. Moth study undertaken by Mike Siva-Jothy (see slide show notes below)
Sivil Building Development Update 
1. Monitoring of Tree Protection Order

2. Clarification from John Gilpin that there will be no access routes from gardens (see further discussion below)
3. Monitoring of drainage swales and request for planting. After over two years of installation the swale does not appear to have had any water pass through it.

Matters still being considered:
1.  Planting in Swale: ongoing question raised with John Gilpin

2.  Suggested development of open glade on top path (see further discussion below)
3.  Suggested move of the bench away from the new building (see further discussion below)
As ever our appreciation goes to Sheffield City Council rangers, with particular welcome to Matt Coster as our new ranger.   

Teo Greenstreet, Chair, October 2021

The following items in the Chair’s report were discussed:

Re Sivil Building Development

Teo reported that a resident of the new housing on Canterbury Crescent had put a gate in the rear boundary of the property leading directly into the wood.

Matt clarified that the Council was powerless to prevent a private individual doing this, although if it resulted in the creation of new desire lines or damage to species, such as bluebells, then action could be taken. Richard agreed that there are already private gates accessing the green space from older houses bounding the site in other places and he made it clear that we do not want to alienate the residents in the new housing. He thought it unlikely for reasons of security that many of these residents would install gates and John made the point that most of the houses in the north of the new development would not install gates because the land drops away so sharply at the boundary.
It was further noted that where a new high fence has recently been erected at the rear of these newest properties to the north of the development, the fence is inside the crumbling old boundary wall. We still need to monitor what Sivil does with this section of boundary wall, for which he has claimed ownership and responsibility.

Richard reported that he had witnessed more large clods of earth falling onto the public footpath below the site where earth moving equipment was being used. Matt suggested that the best way to get this recurrent danger investigated or dealt with was to lodge a formal complaint by email to the Parks and Countryside service.

Action: Richard to email the complaint on behalf of FoGWaM to parksandcountryside@sheffield.gov.uk

Re Development of open glade on top path
Matt agreed that there could be ecological benefits to opening a glade, depending on the existing species mix in the immediate vicinity. We need to look at the proposed glade site in more detail at a future workday, but do this sooner rather than later as any significant clearance is best done in winter. Teo suggested a glade site could offer an alternative location for the bench.
Re Move of the bench away from the new building

Helen reported that the most recent discussion of a new location for the bench suggested placing it in the area of the fruit trees, where it would be visible from the main entrance and might encourage people to come and sit in the site at the same time as deterring anti-social behaviour around it. Matt then volunteered that a second bench might be supplied by the Council for this location, so our decision on re-siting the original one may depend on the outcome of his enquiry. 
Action: Matt to enquire whether we can have a second bench intended for the fruit tree site
Re New mowing regime

Teo noted our appreciation of Matt’s instigating a new regime, using newly acquired Council scarifying equipment. Matt clarified that the new approach is one of annual cutting and removing, so nutrients from the cuttings are no longer returned to the soil, providing a better substrate for the germination and development of wild flowers. He noted that we had already sewn a lot of yellow rattle and that the new approach might enable this species to establish itself over time.
Slide Show
Teo had created a brief slide show to illustrate the findings of the Survey of users by Albie Greenstreet and the Moth study undertaken by Mike Siva-Jothy.
Albie’s study of local residents attracted 38 respondents, about a third of whom use the site every day or every other day, whilst another third barely use it at all. The main uses of the site are for walking and birdwatching. Whilst a majority of respondents had not engaged with us directly as a Friends group, a majority was supportive of our approach to site maintenance and the balance between promoting wildlife / species diversity and keeping an accessible green space.
Mike described his daily study of moth species in his garden adjacent to the wood, a study he is undertaking partly to contribute to a national database, in which this area of the city is poorly recorded, and partly as a record of what is happening with moth species diversity in the changing climate. 

Teo’s slides of Mike’s photos showed examples of the following: buff arches (exquisite!); burnished brass; a sandy carpet; beautiful golden y; autumnal rustic; the figure eighty and the lunar hornet moth. He estimates recording around 35 species that were previously unknown in this area, including multiple records of the dingy footman which is notably untypical of the area.
Mike has generously allowed FoGWaM to use his information and photographs, for example on our web site. Matt has sent Mike’s info to Ziggy (Michael Senkans, the City Ecologist) who is studying it in relation to our site attaining Local Wildlife Site status.

Matt suggested that moth traps are great as educational tools, especially for local children or local schools. Mike asked whether the Council had any suitable equipment for running a group activity, such as mercury vapour traps, and suggested that an educational event might best be run as a morning activity during April or May.
3. Treasurer’s Report  (accepted by Teo and seconded by Helen)
See the bank account transactions and balance for the year on page 6. Richard explained that we had done well out of the Co-operative’s donation, so that the Friends had a closing balance of £2919.65 at the end of the 2020-2021 financial year. This now stands at £1636.57, following our commissioning of the interpretation board installed at the main entrance.
We should look for a small grant from the Council’s “Ward Pots”. Teo thought we should do this around the start of the 2022 financial year. Richard would like us to consider funding for increased signage at the other entrances to our site.
Action: Teo to put increased signage on the agenda of our next Committee meeting
4. Election of Management Committee
Vanessa Roberts had asked to step down from the Committee. Debbie asked to remain on the Committee but relinquish her responsibilities as Secretary. John White asked to join. Proposed members were Teo Greenstreet (Chair) Richard McQuinn (Treasure), Debbie Siva-Jothy, Helen Parker and John White. Their election was accepted by Mike Siva-Jothy and seconded by Fran Allen.
5. A.O.B

i) Fran asked what rules currently apply to children taking part in work days as both her children and those of her new neighbours would like to get involved. Matt clarified that we can work now in groups greater than 6 and that decisions on the involvement of children are down to the judgment of the Ranger on the day. He said it was helpful to know in advance whether children wanted to join in, so that appropriate tasks can be planned.
Action: Teo to ask people to confirm their intention to attend workdays when sending reminders to our mailing list, so that activities suitable for children can be incorporated
ii) Matt asked whether we wanted to harvest willow for our “Jolly Holly” wreath making from Whirlow either at our November 28th workday or on a separately arranged weekday.  Given that there is quite a lot of work needed on site at the next workday and that John and Helen could spare time during the week, the weekday option was preferred.

Action: 
Matt to circulate some dates
Helen proposed a vote of thanks to Teo for his hard work in keeping the group going throughout a second difficult year of restrictions on Friends Groups’ activities.
Meeting Closed
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